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October 11, 2021  

Mr. Mike Toelle 
Manager, Raw Materials and Quarries 
Holcim (US) Inc. 
3500 State Hwy 120 
Florence, CO 81226 
 
Re: Ranch Land Rock Pit #1, Permit No. M-2002-096;  
 Notice of Request for Temporary Cessation TC-02, Initial Period  
 
Dear Mr. Toelle: 
 
On September 30, 2021, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received your 
notice to revise the permit status on the above listed site to Temporary Cessation effective July 
20, 2017.  Your Notice of Temporary Cessation is considered complete and filed.   
 
The Notice of Temporary Cessation will be acknowledged in the monthly activity report attached 
to the agenda for the November 17-18, 2021 meeting of the Mined Land Reclamation Board 
unless a written, timely objection is filed by a person directly and adversely affected or aggrieved 
as defined by Rule 1.1(38) of the Construction Materials Rules.   
 
If objections are received by Thursday November 11, 2021 the Division will place the Notice of 
Temporary Cessation on the regular agenda for the November 17-18, 2021 meeting of the Mined 
Land Reclamation Board.  During that meeting the Board will consider whether or not to accept 
the Notice.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (303) 328-5229. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Timothy A. Cazier, P.E. 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
 
ec: Michael, Cunningham, DRMS 
  

 
 


